

Brockley Rise Forest Hill London SE23 1NH Tel: 020 8690 1416

Fax: 020 8690 6349 stillnessis.lewisham.sch.uk

Headteacher: Mrs Mitzi Nichol

Email: admin@stillnessjs.lewisham.sch.uk Website: www.stillnessjs.lewisham.sch.uk

'Our Best at all Times'

26 September 2023

Dear Stillness families

To enrich our curriculum, children at Stillness Juniors will take part in a number of educational class trips and workshops this year. We will share more details with you soon about plans for your child's year group.

Payment and permission

To ensure these activities can take place, we will need your support to cover the costs. We have been able to keep the amount required for 2023/2024 the same as last year: £50.00 per child.

Any children in receipt of the pupil premium grant will have this fee covered by the school. To check if your child is eligible, please speak to the team in the school office. The school has to pay for trips and workshops in advance, so we would ask you to please visit ParentPay no later than **Friday**, 20 **October 2023** to make payment of £50.00 and complete an electronic permission form for your child.

If you prefer, you can pay on a termly basis. In this case we would ask for £20.00 by Friday, 20 October 2023, along with your completed electronic permission form. A further £20.00 will be due in the spring term and a final payment of £10.00 in the summer term. We will send reminders closer to the spring and summer payment dates.

Volunteers

We welcome any parents or carers who would like to help on school trips. Please contact your child's class teacher via the year group email address if you would like to join us – places are usually limited.

Safety and school rules

If your child might need an asthma pump or Epi pen, please ensure they bring these with them on school trips just in case. Failure to do so may result in them having to stay at school. Pupils who are not following the school rules may lose the opportunity to take part in trips and workshops.

Thank you as always for your continued support. Please feel free to contact the school office with any queries by email on admin@stillnessjs.lewisham.sch.uk.

Yours sincerely

Mrs M Nichol Headteacher















